
                 
 

 

 

Payment Instructions Guide  
 

The members of the Rotary Club of Shawnee pay club dues annually or quarterly. In addition, 

members periodically and voluntarily make contributions to support club activities helping our 

community, and weekly voluntary Happy Bucks donations in addition to supporting two 

foundations, the Rotary Club of Shawnee Foundation, and the Rotary International Foundation. 

 

Club Dues: Paid Annually or Quarterly. Current annual dues, as of 07-01-2021 are $800 and may 

be paid by Venmo to Treasurer Doug Gibb at @Doug-Gibb-2 or by check to Doug Gibb, payable to 

Shawnee Rotary, hand delivered at a meeting or mailed to Doug Gibb at 8200 Acuff, Lenexa, KS  

66215. Doug’s email address is wdgibb1948@gmail.com  Identify the payment as CLUB DUES. 

 

Happy Bucks: Small contributions made at the weekly meetings to announce good news items or 

out of general good will. Generally paid in cash, typically $1.00, during morning announcements. 
Some people pay by Venmo if they want to make a larger contribution or cover several meetings. 
Venmo to Treasurer Doug Gibb at @Doug-Gibb-2 or by check to Doug Gibb, payable to Shawnee 
Rotary, hand delivered at a meeting or mailed to Doug Gibb at 8200 Acuff, Lenexa, KS  66215. Doug’s 
email address is wdgibb1948@gmail.com  Identify the payment as HAPPY BUCKS.  

 

Rotary Club of Shawnee Foundation: Paid Annually or Quarterly. Amount is per the 

Foundation Pledge form you filled out and gave to Doug Gibb. Your pledge may be paid by Venmo 

to Treasurer Doug Gibb at @Doug-Gibb-2 or by check to Doug Gibb, payable to Shawnee Rotary 

Foundation, hand delivered at a meeting or mailed to Doug Gibb at 8200 Acuff, Lenexa, KS  66215. 

Doug’s email address is wdgibb1948@gmail.com  Identify the payment as SHAWNEE FOUNDATION. 

 

Other Shawnee Club Related Payments: May be paid by Venmo to Treasurer Doug Gibb at 

@Doug-Gibb-2 or by check to Doug Gibb, payable to Shawnee Rotary, hand delivered at a meeting 

or mailed to Doug Gibb at 8200 Acuff, Lenexa, KS  66215. Doug’s email address is 

wdgibb1948@gmail.com  Identify the payment as to what it’s for so that Doug can make sure it’s 

put to the intended use. 

 

Note: Venmo is the preferred payment method for the 4 categories above. 
 

Rotary International Foundation: Paid Annually or Quarterly. Amount is per the Foundation 

Pledge form you filled out and gave to Doug Gibb. Rotary International Foundation payments 

should be paid directly to the Foundation at their website,  https://my.rotary.org/en/donate 

The Club will be notified of your donation to the Rotary International Foundation as well as the 

earning of Paul Harris Fellow awards. 
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